
From: Emily Martini   
Sent: 03 June 2025 22:07 
To: Section 62A Applications Non Major 
<section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: S62A/2025/0101 7 Belvedere Road BS6 7JG 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I read with horror that an application has been made to further increase the size of the 
care home on this lovely residential street, whose residents already suffer from the 
noise, nuisance and endless parking issues caused by the expansion of care homes. 
 
My elderly mother has mobility issues and can only walk a few yards -  it is a constant 
battle to try and find a time of day when it is possible to park so she can visit us. 
 
The distressed moaning from the care home residents is hard to bear currently, but it 
will be even worse if Number 7 is also filled with dementia sufferers.  
 
I understand that detailed in depth objections have been raised by several experts 
concerning this application. 
 
The depth of feeling of local residents is very strong: should the application be 
approved, I request that you organise a public hearing so that I and my neighbours can 
explain our experiences. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Emily Martini 

 
 

 




